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    First of all I would like to 
thank everyone who took the 
time to vote in the last election 
and those who supported me. I 
look forward to serving Unit III 
and the entire tribe as we move 
forward. I have been very busy 
trying to learn the ropes. The 
board had a retreat on Sugar 
Island from July 29–Aug. 1 at 
the Mary Murray Culture Camp. 
All department heads from the 
membership services introduced 

themselves and their staff and 
gave presentations on the ser-
vices they provide to tribal mem-
bers. Even thou I have worked 
for the tribe for 10 years, it is 
really amazing how many servic-
es we provide for our members 
when much of what you hear is 
negative. 
    One of the best things we 
provide is our newspaper to keep 
members informed on services 
and events within our tribes and 
things affecting other tribes. The 
Communications Department 
used to have a staff of 14 and 
now operate with four. In addi-
tion to the newspaper, they are 
responsible for the Sault Tribe 
Website, the Intranet and email 
blasts to our 4,600 members 
who have given us their email 
addresses. This is great for 
immediate updates so I encour-
age everyone to send an email 
to jdburton@saulttribe.net or 
call 632-6398 with your email 
address to be added to their list.
    A department very impor-
tant to me is the Education 
Department which consists of 
Head Start/Early Head Start, 
the Child Care Center, YEA, 

STAY, WIA Employment and 
Training, Higher Education and 
Adult Education/GED. One of 
the more disappointing things for 
me was to hear was that the St. 
Ignace Head Start only has 11 
students enrolled for this coming 
year, when they can take 20. If 
you know parents of any 3- or 
4-year-olds, please have them 
consider enrolling their child.  
 Getting children involved in 
an educational environment at 
an early age has many benefits. 
Kids have to be ready to read 
when they get to kindergarten 
instead of the early days of play-
time, colors and shapes. 
 This year the higher education 
programs gave away 23 $1,000 
scholarships (from golf fundrais-
er), 260 need based grants ($300-
$500) and 700 incentive awards, 
which are based on grades and 
credit hours. If you have a child 
who will be attending college, 
and you would like more infor-
mation, please contact Brandi 
MacArthur at 635-7784.
 The Elder’s Division cur-
rently has 4,296 elders who are 
60 years old and older. The scary 
fact is that within five years that 

number will be about 15,000. We 
need to prepare for how we are 
going to handle that many elders 
and that is the primary reason 
for the declining amounts in the 
elder’s yearly checks. At age 55, 
elders may attend the free lunch 
program held at the McCann 
School. These are held on 
Monday, Wednesday and Friday. 
Lunch is served at noon. 
 On July 20, Director 
Massaway and I grilled for about 
50 elders for their annual picnic. 
Side dishes were provided as a 
potluck and there were drawings 
and a 50/50. I enjoyed being a 
part of this and I think everyone 
had a good time.
    Enrollment is currently at 
40,605 members. When someone 
turns 55 they are considered a 
lifetime member. The rolls are 
currently closed except for bio-
logical children, under 18 years 
of age, of a current enrolled 
member. The cost to renew an 
expired tribal card is $5 and 
a lost card is $20. If you have 
enrollment questions please call 
632-8552.
    We have made positive 
changes to the board’s meeting 

schedule. We will be holding 
more meetings outside of Sault 
Ste. Marie. We will be going 
to Mackinac Island on Oct. 2 
and St.Ignace on Oct. 16. It is 
Important that we bring more 
meetings to these areas so mem-
bers have a chance to address the 
board. The Unit III meetings are 
held on the fourth Monday of the 
month at the McCann School at 
6 p.m.
    In each unit report, I will try 
to give out resourceful infor-
mation about these and other 
membership services. I am 
happy to report that the board 
is working well together and I 
think we will accomplish many 
things. We have a lot of areas 
that need work, that will not hap-
pen overnight but we are on the 
right track. I am in the process 
of setting an office up in the old 
Lambert Center building. My 
direct line is 643-2123. I will be 
there on Thursday, Aug. 16 and 
Thursday, Aug. 30 from 3 p.m. to 
5 p.m. You can also call or email 
me to set up an appointment at 
bsorenson@saulttribe.net, 984-
2052, or 430-0536.

    Thank you to everyone who 
supported me during this elec-
tion I am honored to be your new 
Unit IV Representative. I would 
like to congratulate Chairperson 
Payment and all the new and 
returning board members. And, 

congratulations to our new vice 
chair, your Unit IV rep., Denise 
Chase. We need to move on from 
this election and move forward 
as a tribe, the people have spoken 
and changes have been made.     
    Since the installation, Direc-
tor Chase and I have spent 100.5 
hours each on the road and 
attending meetings from July 10 
– July 31. This does not include 
the phone calls, hundreds of 
emails weekly, material to read 
or constituent work, for example, 
face-to-face meetings, phone 
calls, etc.
    I have attended three elder 
meetings this month with Direc-
tor Chase and Chairperson Pay-
ment. The elder meetings for Unit 
IV are as follows: First Thursday 
of the month at 6 p.m. at the 
Holiday Inn – Marquette; second 
Wednesday of the month at Noon 
at the Manistique Tribal Center 
– Manistique; third Thursday of 
the month at 5 p.m. at the Willow 

Creek Building – Escanaba. If 
you haven’t attended a meeting in 
your area, please do, they are al-
ways looking for more members. 
    A board orientation was held 
from July 29 through Aug. 1 on 
Sugar Island at the culture camp; 
what a beautiful building and 
grounds to have the orientation 
held at. We were introduced to 16 
different programs and services 
with many staff in attendance to 
introduce us to their programs 
and what services are available to 
the membership. I would like to 
thank all the staff that presented 
to us. It was great information 
that will keep me up to date on 
programs and services for con-
stituents. 
    I would like to address a 
director’s report from last month 
stating that, due to the election 
changes, we have lost institu-
tional knowledge. I am greatly 
offended by this statement, really 
— what about the knowledge the 

new chair and board members 
bring to the table? I bring 20 
years of knowledge from working 
for our tribe; five years within 
our health field, six years within 
ACFS and nine years casino 
management, which makes me 
well rounded to hold a position 
on our tribal board. I have seen 
the stranglehold of power many 
have held over the years while 
being on the board; it’s time to 
get over your personal issues and 
move on so we can make positive 
changes for our membership. 
    This director’s report also 
stated, “you have board members 
who show up for everything and 
half the board shows up for only 
Tuesday meetings.” This board 
member has no idea what other 
board members do in their own 
units – people in glass houses 
shouldn’t throw stones. Instead 
of attacking other board members 
you should be worrying about 
helping the membership who 

elected you into office. With all 
the emails, phone calls, meetings 
and conferences we will not be 
able to attend everything. As a 
board member I am able to read 
or present financials I do not 
need to have staff spoon feed me 
information that I can read my-
self and ask questions if I have 
any via email or a phone call.
    For the betterment of our 
people, please leave your per-
sonal issues at the door and let’s 
all work together and move our 
tribe forward in a positive way. 
I am proud to represent Unit IV 
as a full-time board member and 
available to help any member that 
needs it. 
    Thank you for your support,
    Darcy Morrow
    Cell: (906) 203-6699
    Email: DMorrow@saulttribe.
net
    P.O. Box 441
    Manistique, MI 49854

Getting up to speed on tribe, members needs

Darcy Morrow, Director
Unit iV

Sorenson learns the ropes, board on right track

BriDgett SorenSon, Director
Unit iii

    Hello everyone! How is your 
summer going? Good, I hope. I 
just was the lead female dancer 
for a powwow in White Cloud, 
Mich. This powwow is put on 

by our southern brothers and 
sisters and is the Purple Heart 
Veterans Powwow. The chairman 
of the powwow committee is Mr. 
Gene Reid, who hails from Six 
Nations. Mr. Reid comes north 
to our community, many times 
over the years to do us the honor 
of being our head veteran at our 
tribal functions. It was with great 
honor the Bawating Drum and 
my family went down to support 
his efforts in his community. On 
a personal note, it was the first 
time since being married to my 
husband of 16 years that I have a 
husband who dances in full rega-
lia. May I say he looked mighty 
handsome.
    In the coming month, I plan 
on developing a new website. My 
previous site was with Apple.com 
and they discontinued the service. 

I will keep you posted when I 
decide which site I’m going to go 
with.
    We had our new member’s 
orientation down on beautiful 
Sugar Island, Mich. I’m sure it 
was productive for our new mem-
bers and greatly appreciated. The 
information presented was the 
information we get on a quarterly 
basis for all the divisions. These 
presentations allow us to make 
the best decisions possible when 
it comes to budgetary or strategic 
planning.
    As I sit here and write, we 
have yet to have a regular board 
workshop and meeting so please 
forgive this report if it is short.
    Our associate executive direc-
tor resigned her position. Kristi 
Causley was in charge of mem-
bership services for our tribe. I 

worked with Kristi on the last two 
July 4th Sault Tribe powwows, 
she was our behind-the-scenes 
chairwoman and I appreciated 
her leadership and help with this 
major tribal event. She was spot 
on with the details and each time, 
the event went as smoothly as 
possible. Best of regards, Kristi, 
in your future endeavors.
    In closing, I want to tell you, 
or in some cases, reiterate, that at 
the beginning of the year we were 
deficit spending to the tune of $2 
million. We knew that at some 
point in the year, we would have 
to reevaluate our situation and 
make cuts. Our last CFO report 
before the election told us that if 
we hold the line in spending, we 
have the potential of realizing a 
$350,000 reserve. 
    We need to hold the line on 

our spending. We still do not 
know what the rest of the year 
will bring. We need a strong color 
season, so pray we don’t have 
strong winds blowing through the 
U.P. and destroying our leaves 
on the trees. We need a strong 
snowfall for a good snowmobile 
season and we need gas prices to 
stay down.
    As a tribal leader, I can set 
goals for our tribe but I cannot 
make false promises to you.
We need to maintain the current 
budget and our current spending 
habits in order to protect tribal 
jobs.
    Gitchi miigwech for this 
opportunity to represent you.
    Sincerely,
    Debra-Ann Pine
    440-1334
    debrapine@yahoo.com

The tribe needs to hold the line on spending

DeBra Pine, Director,
Unit i


